
Michelle Post 
 
Dear Senate Health and Welfare Committee Members, 
 
We purchased a property in Southern Vermont (Whitingham, zip code 05361) with 
the intention of residing there in the future.  Many things depend on the timing for 
the move.  One of them is the availability of the single payer health care and the 
other is Internet and cell phone service to remote areas. 
 
Please make these issues a priority in the Legislature.  The accessibility to the 
Internet (along with Net Neutrality) for all of Vermont's residents is something that 
Vermont needs in order to be viable and compete in the global marketplace.  Single 
Payer healthcare will provide the safety net for its citizens that will allow them to 
achieve their personal entrepreneurial goals which is good for the tax base. 
 
Initiating both of these initiatives will allow Vermont to grow and prosper. 
 
 
Michelle Post 
1910 Maple Hill Ln. 
Whitingham, VT 05361 

 


